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	Luxembourg, 12 January 2009



EFRAG
35 square de Meeûs 
B-1000 Brussels

Belgium
Subject: Comment letter on the exposure draft Investments in Debt Instruments
Dear Paul,
I thank you for providing me the opportunity to respond to your draft comment letter on IASB’s exposure draft Investments in Debt Instruments. 

You will find enclosed my detailed observations and responses to the questions you raise.

I remain of course available should you wish further clarification on my opinion.

Given the short notice, I have not been able to initiate an internal due process and this letter should therefore not be construed to reflect the opinion of the European Investment Bank, but solely of its author.

Best regards,

Henricus C. J. Seerden

European Investment Bank

The issue of backdated application.
I strongly agree with the arguments you set out and I wish to add that, even if the amendments would introduce some enhancement to decision-usefulness of information for certain preparing entities, this advantage would most likely be swamped by the additional cost and risk for errors that such a precipitous application for all preparers would cause.
Let us not forget that, for many preparers, the additional disclosure, especially in the case of a large scope, would decrease, and not increase, decision-usefulness, as stated below. 

Indeed, the implementation of the requested disclosures in the new paragraph 30A for all debt instruments that an entity holds, under both a fair value and an amortised cost measurement, would result in such a vast range of profit or loss figures that they would distract the user who wishes to analyse trends in such figures that are of far lesser magnitude.
The issue of the term “debt instruments”.

As you know, I have been following the standard setting process for many years and hence I have started to appreciate the length of time needed for high quality standard setting. The sudden introduction of an alien term “debt instruments”, as you point out in paragraph 4 is a clear sign of the hasty drafting that is behind the ED. You should emphasize this element even more, in my view.
Question 1

In paragraph (b) above we stated that it might not be correct to assume that no new information needs to be gathered to provide the additional disclosures. Do you agree? If so, could you provide examples?
It is probably true that no strictly “new” information needs to be gathered. However, as every preparer will confirm to you, the correct collating of such information and the reconciliation thereof with other disclosures and with the primary statements is never a trivial issue. I therefore maintain my fear that such disclosure requirements would lead to additional workload for the preparers. Such additional workload cannot reasonably be added to the already heavy workload of the yearly closing exercise. 
May I please point out a trivial drafting point? The phrase “they would it useful if” is in need of a verb and I am not sure which verb was intended to be inserted.

Question 2

(i.e. your entire paragraph 16)
I do not believe that there is much merit in the scope limitation that you propose. For entities with only a limited amount of (impaired) AFS “debt instruments” it would lessen the extra preparing burden and cost. But, overall, the confusion in the user community would stay equally great. The arguments that you, rightly, express in paragraph 13 will find no remedy through a mere scope reduction.
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